TAILIEUTHI.NET

AILIEU I MI.NE I

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

ĐỀ THI KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2021 - 2022 MÔN: TIẾNG ANH

Đề thi có: 03 trang

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (Không kể thời gian giao đề)

	à ĐỀ THI: 627			
	PRONUNCIATION (0			
<i>I</i> . (Choose a word whose ur	nderlined part is pronou	nced differently from the other	rs.(0.4 point)
1.	A. help <u>ed</u>	B. wash <u>ed</u>	C shout <u>ed</u>	D. work <u>ed</u>
2.	A. Typhoons	B. funnel <u>s</u>	C shout <u>ed</u> C. plumber <u>s</u>	D. faucet <u>s</u>
II.	Choose a word whose n	nain stress position is dij	fferent from the others. (0.4 pc	oint)
4.	A.beautiful	B. difficult	C. fashionC. effective	D. different
В.	GRAMMAR - VOCAF	BULARY - CONVERS	ATION EXCHANGES (4.4 p	oints)
			Write A, B, C or D on your at	
	Nam is a good student,_		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
	A. is he	B. isn't he	C. does he	D. doesn't he
6.]	English is widely	in Malaysia.		
	A. speaking	B. spoken	C. speak	D. spoke
7.]			ap regularly to prevent the risk	
	A. washing	R. wash	C. to wash	D. washed
8.	T1 1 1 1 1 1 1	т. С	1 11 1 1 1 1 1	21 ((4)
•	A. the most enjoyable		B. more enjoyable	
	C. most enjoyable		D. the more enjoyable	
9. '	The local government is	the causes o	of coronavirus transmission in the	he area
•			C. looking aller	
10		to Korean Popu		D. looking into
10.	A listen	R listening	C. to listen	D. to listening
11		oks do you have?		D. to listening
110			C. How much	D. How many
12			able face masks yesterday.	D. How many
14,	A buy	P bought	C have bought	D was buying
12	A. Duy I my friends	oinga the outbrook of th	C. have bought	D. was buying
13.	A hadn't mat	S Since the outbreak of the D didn't most	e COVID-19 pandemic. C.haven't met	D aculdn't most
11				
14.	A. wear	a race mask r	n public places and crowded ar C. have worn	
15				D. wore
15.			inds of energy for future use in	
1/	A. and	B. or	C. with	D. but
10.		y to Africa to neip disadv	vantaged children in remote are	as
	A. the following year		B. the last year	
	C. the year before		D. next year	
17.			ing to help my mother with the	
		B. Moreover	C. Therefore	D. So
18.		a medical declaration		
	A. will make		C. make	D. would make
19.	_	min Cis goo		
	A. who	B. whom	C. which	D. whose
20.		best music I		
	A. composer	_	C. player	D. commentator
21.	-	ntpainted gr		
	A. which	B. who	C. where	D. whom

here with us now.

22. We are having a good time together. We wish you

A	A. will be	B. are	C. would be	D. were
23	is cultivate	ed in some places in Viet	Nam, especially in Vinh Cl	hau, Soc Trang.
A	A. Sugarcane	B. Purple onion	C. Shrimp	D. Red apple
24. V	Why don't we	funds for the poor st	idents in our school?	
A	A. raise	B. raising to school, Lan? B. About 7 km	C. to raise	D. to raising
25.1	Nam, How do you go	to school, Lan?	- Lan, ""	
I	A. Every day	B. About 7 km	C. By bike	D. Once a week
26. I	Peter, "You are a grea	t actor, Mary!"		??
A	A. Well done	B. All right	C. That's great	D. Thanks
C. V	VORD FORMATION	N (0.8 point)		
Give	the correct form of th	he words in brackets to c	omplete each sentence.	
27. 7	Typhoons and earthqua	akes aredisa	sters.	(nature)
28. 5	She pleases that her se	cretary solved the problem	n	(effective)
29. I	n order to keep our en	vironmentw	e should reuse and recycle	plastic bags.
				(pollute)
30. (One of the most impor	tant for Viet	namese people is Tet or Lui	nar New Year.
				(celebrate)
D. R	EADING (2.0 points	s)		
I. Cl	hoose the letter A, B,	C or D to indicate the co	rrect word that best fits eac	th of the numbered blanks.
•	point)			
				onsumers. In 2019, it was
awaı	ded the world's best	rice (31)surp	passing Thai and Cambodia	an rice at the World's Best
		by The Rice Trader in		
5	ST25 rice belongs to	the ST aromatic rice line	e with (33)dif	ferent varieties created and
impr	oved by agricultural e	engineer Ho Quang Cua t	for over 20 years. Earlier, S	ST24 rice also won the first
prize	e in the Vietnamese	delicious rice' contest h	eld by Vietnam Food Ass	sociation (34)
Nov	ember 4. ST25 rice is	the premium rice in the c	urrent rice market for its un	nique flavor and richness of
prote				
I	n Ho Chi Minh city,	there is a shop speciali	zing in (35)	products of Ho Quang Tri
Priva	——————————————————————————————————————	ST20, ST24, and ST25 ri		
				thing special-where-to-buy)
31. <i>A</i>	A. after	B. with	C. for	D. to
32. <i>A</i>	A. estimated	B. evaluated	C. organized	D. analyzed
	A. much	B. little	C.many	D. any
34. <i>A</i>	A. since	B. in	C. at	D. on
35. <i>A</i>	A. selling	B. sell	C. sold	D. to sell
	_, _, _, _,			2000 5011

MORE THAN SEVEN WORDS. (1.0 point)

Online shopping

My name is Sara, and I love shopping online. I prefer mobile phone apps, but sometimes I use my computer. The phone is more convenient for me, and I can even do my shopping from bed!

I love shopping so much that I buy everything I need at home. I get food, electronics, books, and even large pieces of furniture like my sofa and bookshelves all online! But I still prefer getting clothes from a store so I can try them on to be sure they fit me fine.

Yesterday, I bought a birthday present for my mother, and it arrived today! That saves me a lot of time. I am a very busy person, and I am a little forgetful too. If I think of something I need, then it is wonderful that I can buy it at that moment.

My friends aren't as comfortable with buying things online as I am because they think that it can be dangerous. Of course, bad things sometimes happen, but I am very careful with all of my personal details. I think the biggest fear that people have with using their credit cards online is that someone will steal their number. It is important to be sure that the web page is secure. You can see this if the address has got an "s" in it, like https://. That "s" means it is safe.

(Adapted from https://test english.com/reading/al/online-shopping)

Questions:

36. What does Sara sometimes use to do shopping online?		
37. What doesn't Sara buy online?		
38. According to paragraph 3, can shopping online be dangerous?		
39. What problem do people think they will have when shopping online?		
40. What does Sara think about sbopping online?		
D. WRITING (2.0 points)		
I. Complete each sentence so that it is closest in meaning to the one printed above. (1.0 point)41. Tom is taller than Peter		
 → Peter isn't		
43. We must finish the report on time. → The report		
44. If you don't speak English frequently, you can't improve your pronunciation → Unless		
45. Everyone felt tired, but they didn't sit down to have a rest. → Although		
II. Complete each sentence with your own words. (0.4 point)		
46. If people continue to destroy the environment,		
47. Mai passed her exam because		
III. Rearrange the jumbled word to make complete sentences. (0.6 point)		
48. us/the/clean/advises/classrooms/ to keep Our teacheta/./		
49. soccer/we/raining/It's/play/so/can't/./		
50. is whom/The man/told/she/about/me/the door/at/./		
The end		

TAILIEUTHI.NET

ĐỀ THI KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2021 - 2022 MÔN: TIẾNG ANH Đề thi có: 03 trang

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút (Không kể thời gian giao đề)

Mã đề thi 628			
Mark the letter A, B, C o	r D on your answer she	et to indicate the word that d	iffers from the rest in the
position of the main stres	s in each of the followin	g questions.	
Câu 1: A. faithfully	B. invention	C. opinion	D. develop
	B. today	C. culture	D. begin
	•	t to indicate the underlined p	art that needs correcting.
Câu 3: Try to avoid to ma	<i>U</i> •		
A. to make	B. avoid	C. angry	D. Try
Câu 4: Tony thought he v	_	<u> </u>	
A. to	\mathcal{E}	C. go	D. will
Câu 5: Papers which are	-		
A. won't be	B. accept	C. written	D. the
Read the following pass	age and mark the letter	r A, B, C or D on your ans	wer sheet to indicate the
correct word for each of	=	, ,	
v	•	g into School	
"Virtual" (or "c	yber") high schools	present an alternative for	non-traditional learners
(6) hope to ca	arn a high school diplom	a. These online high school st	udents take some or all of
their classes while sitting	in front (7)	a computer at home or at any	y other location. Most US
states offer online option	is to students, (8)	participants with the e	quipment and books they
will need. Students "atte	end" live or pre-recorde	d classes by clicking on an	icon, communicate with
teachers via webcam and	d email, and "chat" with	classmates. They turn in the	eir homework online and
receive (9) f	rom their teachers in th	ie same way. A great numbe	er of public cyber school
programs currently have	waiting lists, as the (10)_	of teenagers, man	y of whom feel ill at ease
in mainstream high schoo	ls, outweighs the current	capacity of school districts to	accommodate them.
Câu 6: A. which	B. who	C. whom	D. where
	B. on	C. into	D. of
Câu 8: A. giving Câu 9: A. it	B. providing	C. lending	D. borrowing
		C. feedback	D. them
Câu 10: A. interested	B. interest	C. interestingly	D. interesting
Read the following pass	age and mark the letter	r A, B, C or D on your ans	wer sheet to indicate the
correct answer to each of	0	· · ·	wer sheet to thateate the
· ·	· -	· s often called the botanical lun	os of the planet Covering
		es, <u>it</u> additionally provides a na	
	<u>=</u>	d animals in an area that is a l	
world's remaining rainfor		a difficulty in the treat that is a r	ittle larger than han of the
9		this huge lush expanse has be	en ever more endangered
_		1990s, thousands of trees were	<u> </u>
· ·	-	trees, is only considered culti	<u> </u>
time.	opson, when dendded of	trees, is only considered cutt	vacie for a short period of
	armers have to clear mo	re and more land to continue	running a profitable and
		number of trees being felled	- -
=	-	area and having a terrible glob	<u>-</u>
means it has less capacity			
Câu 11: The word " <u>it</u> "in			
A. the lung	1 6 T	B. the habitat	
C			

Câu 12: According to the passage, which of the following is TRUE?

A The American Deinferent			
	stretches across 3.5 million	*	
	rth's most important species	s of plants and animals live in the	Amazon
Rainforest.			
		I the bad effects of deforestation.	
D. The Amazon Rainforest	has been endangered by over	erhunting over the last 40 years.	
Câu 13: The word " <u>felled</u> "	in paragraph 2 is closest in	meaning to	
A. planted	B. cultivated	C. cut down	D. resulted
Câu 14: According to the la	ast paragraph, what does " <u>fe</u>	ewer trees" mean?	
A. The forest is less able to	clean the air we breathe.		
B. The farmers have to run	a profitable and productive	business.	
C. There is an increase in the	ne number of trees in the for	est.	
D. The forest quality is slow	vly improving.		
Câu 15: Which of the follo	wing is the best title for the	passage?	
A. Deforestation and its imp	pact		
B. The Amazon Rainforest			
C. The differences between	farming and forestation		
D. Conservation of forests			
Mark the letter A, B, C of	or D on your answer shee	t to indicate the word whose u	nderlined part is
pronounced differently from	m that of the rest in each o	f the following questions.	
Câu 16: A. Literature	B. festival	C. temple	D. pattern
Câu 17: A. learned	B. called	C. remembered	D. added
each unfinished sentence, sentence given.	; best substitutes the und	to indicate the correct answer the lerlined part; or has the same	_
		good English now.	D 4
A. in	B. for	C. by	D. at
Câu 19: "This man spoke to			
A. The woman said that ma	-		
B. The woman said that ma			
	-		
D. The woman said that ma	in has spoken to her on the r		
O^ 40 IZ '	in has spoken to her on the r in spoke to her on the road.	road.	
	an has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. Is to get tired, I wish I	oad.	
A. have had	an has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. Is to get tired, I wish I B. can have	coad. C. have	D. had
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav	an has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs	oad. C. have online and offered digital	broadcasting.
A. have hadCâu 21: Radio stations havA. full	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. Is to get tired, I wish I	coad. C. have online and offered digital C. funny	broadcasting. D. compulsory
A. have hadCâu 21: Radio stations havA. fullCâu 22: Thanks to television	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. Is to get tired, I wish I	oad. C. have online and offered digital	broadcasting. D. compulsory
A. have hadCâu 21: Radio stations havA. fullCâu 22: Thanks to television different channels.	an has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on
 A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group 	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety	broadcasting. D. compulsory
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyon	n has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs B. available ton, people can watch a B. class to me in the work.	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time.	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk	nn has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs B. available on, people can watch a B. class one in the work B. talks	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to televisio different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne	nn has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs B. available on, people can watch a B. class one in the work B. talks	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time.	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: "	nn has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs B. available on, people can watch a B. class one in the work B. talks	C. have online and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now	nn has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs B. available on, people can watch a B. class one in the work B. talks	C. have online and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now C. Yes, it was	n has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue D. No, thanks. I can manage	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now C. Yes, it was Câu 25: She doesn't know let	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. have online and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue D. No, thanks. I can manage te English books.	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now C. Yes, it was Câu 25: She doesn't know let A. If she knew English, she	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue D. No, thanks. I can manage te English books. s.	D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now C. Yes, it was Câu 25: She doesn't know let. A. If she knew English, she B. If she knows English, she	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. haveonline and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue D. No, thanks. I can manage te English books. s. cs.	D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now C. Yes, it was Câu 25: She doesn't know let. A. If she knew English, she B. If she knows English, she C. If she knows English, she	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I B. can have the made their programs B. available on, people can watch a B. class one in the work B. talks the ed any help?" English, so she can't translate can translate English books the could translate English the could translate English translate En	C. have online and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue D. No, thanks. I can manage te English books. S. cs. books.	D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking
A. have had Câu 21: Radio stations hav A. full Câu 22: Thanks to television different channels. A. group Câu 23: He doesn't let anyo A. to talk Câu 24: Mary: "Do you ne Daisy: " A. That's all for now C. Yes, it was Câu 25: She doesn't know let. A. If she knew English, she B. If she knows English, she	In has spoken to her on the ran spoke to her on the road. It is to get tired, I wish I	C. have online and offered digital C. funny of local and international C. variety ing time. C. talk B. I haven't got a clue D. No, thanks. I can manage te English books. s. cs. boks. boks.	broadcasting. D. compulsory programs on D. stage D. to talking